
2020 Electrical Ad hoc Meeting  

October 29, 2020 – Start 9 am 

Purpose: To answer technical questions from the members of the Building Code Council concerning an 
upcoming D Item amendment to the NEC in the December meeting for perimeter equipotential 
perimeter bonding of swimming pools. 

In attendance: 

Kim Humiston – Meeting Sponsor / Council Member / Ad hoc Member - Virtual 

Danny Priest – Council Member - Virtual 

David Smith – Council Member - Virtual 

Keith Rodgers – Council Member - Virtual 

Mark Griffin – Ad hoc Member – Virtual 

Pat Rose – Ad hoc Member – Virtual 

Joe Starling – DOI Staff / Ad hoc Member – In Person 

Reuben Clark – Public – In Person 

Grayson Wiggins – Public – Virtual  

Brian Taylor – Public – Virtual  

Chuck Jensen – Public – Virtual  

Gary Peele – Public – Virtual 

Joe Grappe – Public – Virtual 

Kurt Candler – Public – Virtual 

Mark Ode – Public – Virtual  

Marty Page – Public – Virtual  

Wendy Purse – Public – Virtual 

Lea Frederick – Public – Virtual  

Significant Conversation: Kim Humiston began the meeting by showing a PowerPoint that was shown 
during the September 2020 BCC meeting. The issue about the perimeter bonding versus other types of 
bonding required for the equipotential system was discussed and clarified. David Smith asked about the 
NEC adoption process and Code Making Panel (CMP) conclusions. Joe Starling clarified that the current 
meeting was to clarify the Code language and practical installation requirements required by the current 
NEC and the proposal; speculation of CMP options were reserved for the Standing Committee Meetings 
on December 7, 2020 if the Chairs of the various Committees wish to entertain such arguments.  

Meeting ended at 10:03 pm  

 


